
Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes 

20 April 2018 

Senators present: Chuck Conaway, Brett Long, Peter Cashel-Cordo, Peter Whiting, 
Rich Bennett, Kenny Purcell, Brandon Field, Charlotte Connerton, Ken Shemroske, 
Nick LaRowe, Matt Hanka, Erin Reynolds, Wes Durham, Ethel Elkins 

Other attendees: Ronald Rochon, Shelly Blunt, Amy Chan-Hilton, MT Morris, Rex 
Strange, Eric Greenwood, Tim Bryan, Susanna Hoeness-Krupsaw 

 Meeting called to order: 2:30 pm
 Congratulations to Dr. Rochon on selection as next USI President.

 Student Evaluations of Teaching Update: Rich Bennett
o Working to determine dates to work through it all during the summer, with June 4 as 

a sort of deadline from Kat's office as the time needed to build them into Qualtrics in 
order to have them done by the Fall for a dry run.

o Want to get approval from Senate to get a question set completed in the summer and 
leave the other issues for later.

o Peter Cashel-Cordo made the motion that the SET ad hoc committee work on the 
only the questions over the summer.  Chuck Conaway seconded.

 Is there more work to do on the questions?
 After the questions are completed, will it have to go back to the Senate for 

approval?  Dr. Rochon would like to be able to have the Council of Chairs to 
have a look at it as well.

 In order to get this in in time for June 4, Faculty Senate could have an executive 
session in mid-May, but the preference of several people would be to have the 
questions circulate through the entire Senate via email.

 The concern was expressed that is if only the questions are concluded, nothing 
else will be done on the other concerns.  They can be addressed in separate 
charges in subsequent years, but the concerns that have been brought forth had 
been intended to be addressed in the current charge, and nothing productive was 
done by the ad hoc committee.

 There was a motion to call the question on this motion.
 This motion was seconded, and approved with one abstention.

 Vote: Passed with one objection and no abstentions.
o Motion was made to waive one week review period to 48 hours.
 Seconded. Approved unanimously.

o Two replacements are needed for the ad hoc committee, Rich has asked their 
respective deans for replacements.  In addition, Jeanie McCalister was officially 
dismissed from the committee, and she was replaced by Kat.

 Student Awards concerns charge: 



o Discussion on the potential bias began with strong disagreements expressed. 
However, since the Student Affairs committee has already been charged with 
looking into this, further discussion was abruptly halted. 

 Faculty Senate Subcommittee reports:
o Assessment committee did not meet; no report.
o Curriculum Committee: Rex
 Rex distributed an end of the year report, include the numbers of the changes to 

the course catalog and programs that they had done over the year.
 Presented a policy change regarding a new program certificate guidelines that was 

developed across a number of different offices.
 The motion was made to accept the report, with the qualification that we should 

revisit the definitions of Academic Certificates that are presented in draft form in 
this report at the first meeting of the Fall.  This was seconded and unanimously 
approved

o Core Curriculum Committee: MT
 Significant amount of work was done for the Core 39 in approval of new core 

courses
 Assessment schedule was presented in their report as well.  One difficulty they 

have been worked through is the schedule of the CAP courses with regard to 
assessment for the Core and training for the CAP instructors.

 Would like us to consider looking at the UNIV 101 outcomes: can the goals that 
are listed be made into learning objectives that would be easier to assess?It was 
suggested that she submit a charge.

 Motion was made to accept the report.  Seconded and unanimously approved.
o Faculty and Academic Affairs: Eric Greenwood
 Their numbering discovered that there were only five clinical faculty who were 

able to sit on the Promotions Committee, so they did not feel that it was fair to 
require that a clinical faculty member be required, and the wording was suggested 
to be changed to "associate professor" rather than "tenured".

 The Faculty and Academic Affairs had recommended that the charge regarding 
tracking the growth rates of faculty and administration be changed to a standing 
charge for that committee back in 2015.  Chuck will prepare a change to change 
the bylaws to reflect that as a standing charge for next Fall.

 Motion was made to accept this report.  Seconded and unanimously approved.
o Awards committee: Susanna
 Nominations have only been received for some of the awards recently, and the 

selection will be made shortly.
 Historically, the names of the people selected were listed in the report. However, 

the Provost wants the names to be revealed at Convocation, so they will hold 
back the names until after they are revealed. 



o Student Affairs Committee: Tim
 Selected awardees for the awards: Communications Studies award, the 

Distinguished Merit Award, and the President's Medal.
 No nominations were received from College of Liberal Arts for the 

Communications Studies award, or the Distinguished Merit Award
 The invitations for nominations for the President's Medal went out before the full 

names of graduating seniors were finalized yet.

 Motion was made to accept this report.  Seconded and unanimously approved. 

 Report from Provost Rochon:
o Meeting the commission to present the Statistics Major: identified as an expedited 

item for the next meeting.
o Working with a firm in India for a partnership for the MBA program.  Contracts are 

in the works, and he may make a site visit.
o Human Resource waiver regarding academic searches: He would like to remove the 

requirement that the Department Chair would have to be the one to initiate the 
waiver process.

 There needs to be a revisiting of this policy, and will be revisited next year.
o Fisk University initiative will be bringing 4 students in the fall to Health 

Administration programs, perhaps bringing 6 students the year after.
o Librarians tenure and promotion documents are still in the works, will come to 

Senate in the Fall.
o Possibility of having a co-chair for the SET ad hoc committee to work with Rich over 

the summer.
o Would like to have a meeting with the Senate Executive committee this summer

(after July 1) to discuss action items for the Fall.
 Minutes from last time were approved with amendments regarding the discussion of the 

SET ad hoc committee.  Two abstentions were made to the vote from people who were 
not here.

 Meeting adjourned, 4:04pm. 




